
 

 

 

Catherine A. McNamara  

Rates Analyst II, Rates & Regulatory Affairs 

15 Buttrick Rd. 

Londonderry, NH 03053 

603-216-1768 

Catherine.McNamara@libertyutilities.com 

 

November 19, 2021 

Via Electronic Mail 

Daniel Goldner 

Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit St., Suite 10 

Concord, NH 03301-2429 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

Re:  DG 21-132; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty—Keene 

Division 

2021/2022 Winter Cost of Gas 

Compliance Tariff 

On October 29, 2021, the Commission issued Order No. 26,542 in Docket No. DG 21-132 approving 

rates on an interim and provisional basis for the winter 2021/2022 Cost of Gas.  On November 15, 

2021, Liberty (“the Company”) submitted the following tariff pages reflecting the approved rates 

set forth in the above-referenced order.  

 First Revised Page 97 

 Third Revised Page 1, 3, 4, and 88 

On November 16, 2021, the Department of Energy (“Energy”) filed a letter identifying a mistake in 

the Company’s filing (a portion of the redlined tariff was not properly redlined).  The corrected 

redlined tariff pages are attached. 

As to Energy's comments regarding whether Tariff No. 11 is in effect, please see the Company's 

September 14, 2021, letter in Docket No. DG 20-105, explaining why the issue raised in the letter of 

non-compliance is unfounded, and note that the tariff has gone into effect by operation of law 

because the Commission did not act within 30 days of filing.  RSA 378:3 and Puc 1603.03(a)(1). 
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Thank you for your attention to this matter.  Please do not hesitate to call if you have any 

questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Catherine A. McNamara 

 

Enclosures 

Cc: Service List 


